5 million euros for places of culture in Umbria and celebrations 500 years after the death of the painter Perugino.
Next year will mark the fifth centenary of the death of Pietro Vannucci, known as Perugino. Many initiatives are planned for the occasion, including a large and prestigious exhibition at the renovated Galleria Nazionale dell'Umbria in Perugia. 

Celebrating an excellent artist is a unique pride for our region. Celebrating him is not an end in itself, but an opportunity to, finally and fully, magnify the work and personality of an Umbrian artist who left his mark on the world painting scene.

Pietro Perugino was born in Umbria, where he took his first steps and where he began his work of art and returned after his Florentine training. His works, whose presence can be traced all over the country, represent the exaltation of a humanism that marked the exciting rebirth after the Middle Ages and contributed to a Renaissance of values and works that we can still trace today in our cities, villages, churches and landscapes.

Also, this important celebration represents a great opportunity to promote the territory, tourism and culture. Culture is fundamental for this land, that is the reason why the Umbria Region has allocated 5 million euros for the protection, valorisation and networking of this territory's tangible and intangible cultural heritage. The focus on the shared spaces of culture indicate the profound centrality of the intellectual heritage, knowledge and know-how as a tool and vehicle for growth of an entire community.

